
 

August 5, 2010        

 

City Council  

Committee Report 
 

TO: Mayor & Council  
 
FR: Colleen Neil – Recreation Services Manager (Kenora Tennis) 

 
RE: Kenora Tennis Application to LOW Regional Community Foundation 

 
Recommendation:  

THAT Council agrees to support Kenora Tennis in their application to the 
Lake of the Woods and Regional Community Foundation naming the City of 

Kenora as a lead applicant. 
 

Background:  
Kenora Tennis is a group of local people whose purpose is to promote the sport of 

tennis as a form of physical fitness and recreation, to the various age groups in the 
Kenora and outlying areas. Specific goals are directed toward improving the health 
and quality of life of our citizens by encouraging on-going physical activity during 

the various life stages as follows. 
This group currently does not have charity status and would like to make 

application the Lake of the Woods and Region Community Foundation. 
They are asking for permission to partner with the city to make application. 
The application would be in the amount of $2000.00 to put toward the purchase of 

a ball machine.  
 

Budget:  
The City of Kenora would receive the grant amount and pay all invoices applicable 

up to the approved application amount. 
 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  

Finance and Administration 

Kenora Tennis  
 


